CARLETON SHORES ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEMBERSIP MEETING MINUTES

AUGUST 24, 2008

Meeting called to order:

President Brian Urban called the meeting to order at 4:05pm on this date at the home of Deborah O’Malley, Carleton Drive, East Sandwich, Ma 02537

Brian thanked the board for their service and also thanked Zig’s daughter Adrian for her work on the website.

Minutes:

The minutes of the August 26, 2007 annual meeting were accepted as read.

Election of Directors/ Election results (by paper ballot)

The ballots were collected and tallied by Eleanor Gaffney and Kathy Siranosian.

Treasurer’s Report:

The balance on August 26, 2007 was $17,228.42

Receipts total was $92,135.03 for a balance of $109,363.45

Expenditures for the year were $92,841.05 leaving a current balance as of today
of $16,522.40
There was a motion to accept the report as read. Seconded and accepted.

Accountant’s Report:

Accountant’s report was accepted as read by Brian Urban.

Review/Vote on Proposed Budget:

The proposed budget for 2009 was reviewed with the membership. It was motioned to accept and seconded. The budget was unanimously accepted.
Election Result for Board of Directors

Helen Jillson, Joy Carleton and David Byrnes were elected to 3 year terms to expire September 2011.

Secretary Vote for Slate of Officers

Peggy Gorton as secretary cast a vote to accept the slate of elected officers. It was seconded and voted unanimously to accept.

Committee Reports

Area and Development

Jack Jillson reported that there are no ongoing projects in the neighborhood. At present we hold no monies in escrow.
Roads and Grounds

The circle at Foxcroft will be widened by 3 feet to ease parking and traffic. The cost will be approximately $10,000. We agreed to use escrow funds for the repairs.

Beach Parking and Towing

El Vandermel gave a report on police patrol and towing. Police continue the random patrols about 3 times per week. This seems to be working well as the beach has had no significant issues to date. 

We have a new arrangement with Davis Towing were they randomly patrol our lot at no expense to us. They are checking for beach tags and running plates for residency. They patrol from May to October. To date 3 cars have been towed. We will try to make arrangements for the July 4th weekend next season, as it seems to be the busiest weekend of the season. We will inquire about having Davis man the lot that day. 

We also had a request to have the tennis area parking lot checked by the police. It seems there are sometimes parties in that area. We will request that the police add that area to their patrol.
We are also trying to get other neighborhoods to get involved in the towing initiative to make it more lucrative for Davis.

The beach parking lot duty organization will be taken over by Kathy Siranosian. It was discussed and agreed that we will try to keep it as a volunteer project. We will double book volunteers when necessary and return to the calendar format for next season.

New Business

Martha Guzikowski reminded membership about the Tennis Association and that the dues remain $150 this year.

Thanks to Lisa Rosenbaum and Dan Fisher for hosting the annual cocktail party. We are looking for a volunteer to host next year.

Dogs on the beach was discussed. The Town rule is that no dogs are to be on the beach from 5/15 to 9/15.We have always followed the regulations the town sets. Also dogs should be leashed and under control while walking in the neighborhood.

We need to replace the signs regarding no lifeguard on the beach and no dogs on the beach signs.

We will put reminders in the newsletter to remind contractors of the speed limits and  stop signs in the neighborhood, and to remind people not to let children play on the dunes. 

Motion to Adjourn.

Meeting adjourned  at 5:15pm
